
 

 

April 2, 2015 
 
 
Dr. Dianne Van Hook, Chancellor 
College of the Canyons 
26455 Rockwell Canyon Road 
Santa Clarita, CA 91355 
 
Dear Chancellor Van Hook: 
 
RE:  Technical Assistance Team –洠
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We require assistance as we undertake this journey. We recognize that, for Hartnell as a college, 
this encompasses the full spectrum from appreciating the big picture to becoming immersed in 
the fine details. We expect that this initiative will also assist us with related areas of interest, such 
as providing improved data analytics for enrollment management, and tracking students from the 
time they first inquire about Hartnell. We understand that training will be needed, both 
specialized training for staff who must lead the college into this new era, and training for subsets 
of college employees down the line. 
 
Rationale & Context for Areas of Interest 
The office of institutional planning and effectiveness (IPE) was created in fall 2012 under an 
interim dean, and a more permanent dean was hired in fall 2013. The focus for that office until 
now has been on responding to ACCJC recommendations, and more broadly building, 
coordinating, and executing an impressive array of systems and processes in the areas of planning, 
assessment, continuous improvement, program review, and the like. The office is currently staffed 
with a relatively new institutional data analyst (June 2014) and a new institutional research analyst 
(March 2015), which provides a challenge in moving up the learning curve, but also represents an 
exciting ground-
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Ideal Timeline for First Technical Assistance Visit 
IPE should be several months into the partnership initiative with ITS by the end of this summer, 
and thus more fully aware of and deeply immersed in the problems, challenges, and opportunities 
ahead. A problem definition may also be more focused. Early fall would therefore appear to be a 
prime time for a first visit, as may be practicable. In the meantime, it would be helpful to obtain 
information on certain best practices utilized by community colleges, if this would be possible. 
 
Regards,  

 
Willard Clark Lewallen, Ph.D. 
Superintendent/President 


